
 

 

 

 

Legal Services  
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Earl Street 
Coventry CV1 5RR 

 
PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 

 
City of Coventry (Primrose Hill Street Area) 

(Red Route & Waiting Restrictions) Order 2025  
 

Notice is hereby given that Coventry City Council ("the Council"), pursuant to its powers 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), propose to make the above 
Traffic Regulation Order ("the Order"). 
 
The effect of the proposed Order is to introduce a ‘red route’ extending along White Street, 
Primrose Hill Street, Victoria Street and part of King William Street and into the following 
adjoining side streets: Canterbury Street, Clifton Street, Cox Street, Nelson Street, 
Swanswell Street, Vine Street, Wellington Street. 
 
The proposals will install no stopping at any time restrictions (double red lines) along the 
route in areas where waiting is currently prevented (as shown by double yellow lines).  
Existing limited waiting parking bays and loading bays will remain in place, apart from 
Wellington Street where it is proposed to replace part of the existing limited waiting bay 
with a ‘loading only, 8am-6pm’ bay. 
 
The details of the changes proposed by this Order are contained in the Statement of 
Reasons and the Map Tiles all of which are available on the Council’s website (see link 
below).  
 
A copy of this Notice, the draft Order, plan and Statement of Reasons for proposing to 
make the Order may be inspected at the Council House (reception area) Earl Street, 
Coventry and on the Council’s website ‘www.coventry.gov.uk/tro’. 
 
Any person requiring further information in connection with the Order should contact Jada 
Bailey (Traffic Management), on telephone number 024 76977059, or via email at 
‘trafficmanagement@coventry.gov.uk’.  
 
Any objections to the making of the Order must be forwarded in writing to Mr R Parkes, 
Place Team, Legal Services, PO Box 15, Council House, Coventry CV1 5RR, or via email 
to 'rob.parkes@coventry.gov.uk'. Any objection must state the grounds on which it is made 
and must be forwarded by no later than by no later than 6th February 2025. 
 

Andrew Walster 
Director of City Services and Commercial 

Council House 
COVENTRY 

 
Dated: 16th January 2025 

 
 
 


